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Weston Beautification Committee
March 3, 2022

Present: 
Karin Gianitti, Ryan Gussen, Ellen Crown, Claudia Hahn,
Guests: Nancy Thiel, Pat Glass, Anne Hunt

Minutes from February 3, 2022
Karin made a motion to accept minutes, Ryan seconded. All in favor, motion passed. 

Discussion on “Love Our Town Zoom” on 2/10/22
 There were 38 people on the call, and it was felt that it was a successful event. Afterwards a donor came forward with the intent to contribute $25,000.   We will continue to work to publicize the Town Green and come up with ways to fundraise. 

Town Green Update
Publicity & Fundraising- 
Claudia had a Zoom call with Samantha Nestor and Carolyn Hill asking for help.  
Suggestions:
· Ask Ted Craft to do a series of stories on the Town Green project with different focuses. 
	Plantings, uses, connection to Pollinator Pathway, Veterans, sustainability, nuts and 	bolts
· Ask people in the community who are invested in the Town to make donations. 
· Ask for hosts to do coffees for a General Fund Drive
· Donuts and coffee in front of Library
· Give presentations to Kiwanis, Norfield Church, Garden Club, Pollinator Pathway, Newcomers Club, Weston Women’s League. Ask for small donations
· A town wide mailer was proposed for smaller donations. No gift is too small $25 - $25,000
· Have “naming” opportunities. Name a tree in someone’s honor
· Include “Town Green” branding on all literature with Town Green logo– posters, mailings, signage
· On poster have bullet points. How is the Town Green going to benefit me? 
	(Veterans celebrations, movie nights, events, Town picnics, Art Fairs).

Save The Date – May 21
Claudia discussed having a Cocktail party on Town Green to thank Dick Orenstein, Trustee of the Offutt Trust. Dick is available on 5/21. We should send out invitations through a Town wide mailer and on the Town website.  RSVP with a contribution to Town Green. 
Have chances to win various items – Broadway tickets? Resort Getaway?

Ellen asked about the size and condition of the existing Gazebo. Could we obtain a bigger one in order to have a place to get out of the sun and be of more use?  

Dick Bochinski had come to a meeting a couple years ago requesting that the Gazebo never be moved, removed, or replaced.  Once the Town Green project is finished we can reassess the size, scale, condition, and location. 

Forming a “Friends of the Town Green” would be a way to provide for ongoing maintenance. 

Claudia reported on an offer from a Weston HS student to do a fundraiser for Town Green. Dawn Egan has referred Shayaan (Shay) Siddiqui whole heartedly to us. Shay would like to bake a dozen of his delicious chocolate chip cookies and offer them. delivered to anywhere in town. for $25.  Ellen made a motion to accept Shay’s proposal. Karin seconded it, all in favor, motion passed. Claudia will get in touch with Shay and pass on this idea to the Marketing Committee. 

New Plantings

Anne Hunt reported on DPW’s work on the Library’s rain barrels. They have been cleaned out and are in operating condition although their design is not optimal.  Claudia will contact John Conte to discuss planting parameters.  DPW has removed the dead Japanese Maple. 
Ryan has a break on March 17 so Claudia, Pat, and Ryan will work on the planting plan. It needs to finished soon in order to get approval from the Library Board and order plants. 

Beautification Vacancies
Sadly, Nancy has submitted her resignation from Beautification to the Town.  She has moved to Westport and can no longer be a voting member.  However, Nancy promises to stay involved with the Town Green project.  We are grateful for all she has done to make this plan come to life and for her many hours of service. 

Pat Glass has submitted her application to be considered for the Committee and will be interviewed this evening at the Board of Selectmen Meeting. 

Meeting adjourned at 12:40

Next Meeting is April 7, 2022

Respectfully Submitted,
Claudia Hahn
Chair


